
   CONNECTICUT AL-ANON FAMILY GROUPS SERVICES, INC.

                                                  Board of Directors Meeting
                                                            July 15, 2015
                                                              Meriden, CT

The July 15, 2015 meeting of the Connecticut Al-Anon Family Groups Services, Inc. was called to order at 6:35 pm by President Pat Strong, and opened with the Serenity Prayer.  

Present:  Pat Strong, President, Jackie Bontems, Secretary, Robert Kane, Sue Guilford, Gail Larkin and Deborah Cavanaugh.  Absent:  Sam Chaney, Treasurer and Stacie Van Deusen.
Pat reported that the Board of Directors Workshop at the Spring Assembly went well and she has received some good feedback.  Alternate Delegate Stacie has suggested to Pat that another workshop might be in order for the Fall Assembly.  August 7 is the Budget Meeting.  The old domain name for CT AFG website formerly “owned” by former webmaster Mike went up for auction.  Mark G. another former webmaster tried to bid on the name but when bids were at $500 Mark dropped out.  Pat will discuss this issue with us later in the meeting.

Secretary’s Report:  Motion made by Jackie B.  to accept the May 6, 2015 meeting Minutes as presented and seconded by Sue G..  Motion passed. A second motion was made by Jackie B. to accept the Minutes of the June 13, 2015 “Special Board Meeting”.  Seconded by Gail L. Motion passed with one abstention.  Jackie reported that she had given Gail L.  the one remaining Board of Directors notebook other 

than that of the Secretary. 
LDC Financial Report: In Michael C. absence, Pat S. reported that a physical  inventory has been taken.  LDC sales for the second quarter of 2015 are 4% behind the second quarter of 2014.  Year to date revenues are running behind 2014 by 13%, but cash on hand is 24% ahead of last year mainly because the LDC has purchased less literature from World Service and instead has been selling more literature from “in stock” inventory. Pat S. has asked Michael to convene a Finance Committee meeting but he has not as yet done that to Pat’s knowledge. 

Pat also relayed that she had spoken to Marie as to how things were going in the office as she could not come to tonight’s meeting.  Marie said that the LDC was closed the week after July 4 and had re-opened this week.  Marie told Pat that she had received an e-mail from Ann T., re: literature available for purchase at TEAM event in October.  Marie will write back to Ann to say that if it is desired, the LDC will be open the day of the TEAM event for members to purchase literature.  
Treasurer’s Report:  In Sam C.’s absence, Jackie said that Sam had e-mailed her 
that a rider was added to our main insurance policy as to the employee theft bond 

and will be incorporated into the main policy when it renews. He will also be 
working on the insurance implications re: hiring LDC employees. 
Concept IV:  Deborah C. read about Concept IV from the Concept pamphlet and 

focused on the aspect of respecting the rights of others as individuals.  This type of 

respect is different from a “childlike” respect for authority figures.   She also shared 
some information on the concept from the service manual whereby all voices should 
be heard and that no one is superior or inferior to anyone else. Deborah shared that 

she felt more a part of Al-Anon when she “participated”, she had a better sense of 
belonging when she did participate. Listening when needed can also be a form of 
participation and that it’s ok to ask questions.  Stacie V. will do Concept V for the 
next meeting.
Change in Signatories for Convention Checkbook :  Jackie B. made the motion that the names of Susan Gornall and Patricia Strong be removed as signatories from the CT AFG Convention Webster bank account #0010381636 and the names of Amy Alford of 50R Maple Avenue, Collinsville, CT and Janet Martin of 277 Monticello Drive, Branford, CT be added as signatories to the account.  The name of Gail Larkin shall remain as a signatory on the account. The Secretary shall provide the bank with a notarized statement on Connecticut Al-Anon Family Groups Services, Inc. letterhead stating that we are a legal entity and a non-profit corporation.  The secretary will also provide the bank with the minutes from tonight’s meeting.  Motion was seconded by Deborah C., motion carried unanimously.

Budget for BOD 2016:
The Board of Directors budget for 2016 was discussed.  Pat asked for our input on 

the $1,500.00 budget request she had prepared prior to her sending it to Carol D. 
It was decided that one additional expense should be added on the “List 

Reimburseable Expenses” portion of the Budget Request Form re: “Legal Fees for 

the Corporation”. 
LDC Budget Request for 2016:

Discussion was held on the draft of LDC Budget Request for 2016 form that Pat had 

prepared.  The idea of forming a sub-committee of the Board down the road to 

“oversee” the employee application process was discussed.  The question was raised 

as to how the MA LDC pays their employees, especially in regards to when they 

began that process of having paid employees.  Jackie will contact MA LDC to 

inquire about this.  Other possible expenses regarding “employees” were also 

discussed (for ex. preparation of quarterly payroll tax returns and payment of 

unemployment compensation fees).  Pat will e-mail all Board members and Michael 

C. as to the “cost” of the preparation/payment of these employee related expenses 

and if it’s possible to do same “in-house”.  
Deborah C. made the motion to submit the $6,000.00 “2016 CT AWSC BUDGET 

REQUEST FORM” as prepared by Pat  including  the description of  “List 

Reimburseable Expenses” as:
“For LDC Expenses for Payment of Wages to LDC Office Manager and Assistant 

Manager starting 7/16.

Payment to IRS for Payroll Taxes for Social Security & Medicare.

Workers’ Compensation Insurance Coverage for 2 Part-time Employees” and 

adding to the list, 

“Any other payroll expenses or taxes legally required”.

Motion seconded by Sue G.. Motion passed unanimously.

More discussion then followed having to do with how to get the information about 

the LDC line item addition to the 2016 Area Budget out to the groups/members?  

Pat will ask Sue G. as Chairperson to put the Task Force on the Agenda for the 

August 28, 2015 Area meeting.  It was also suggested that we as Board members go 

to various District meetings in September and October to discuss.  Pat will ask 

Donna, Area Secretary for an updated Area Contact List for Board members to use 

in contacting DR’s if needed.
Break
Meeting resumed at 8:05 p.m.

Activity on former web domain name:
Sue G. reported that Ruth our current webmaster is now responsible for the current 

CT Al-Anon web address and for 7 similar “sites” with and without hyphens 

in the Connecticut Al-Anon name.  
Pat said the original website address, ct-al-anon.org name was in the “possession” 

of a former webmaster Mike who recently relinquished ownership and 

GoDaddy.com put the name up for auction. As of now someone else owns the name.  

Pat spoke with John B. past President of the Board of Directors and someone savvy 
with computers about what to do.  John had a few suggestions.  Sue G. suggested 
Pat contact Rick B. at World Service. Board agreed that Pat will contact Rick and 
possibly Mary Ann R. and John B. again if needed for help on this.

Pat read an e-mail she received from Ann B., Delegate about this matter.  Pat will 
tell Ann that we will keep her informed as matters develop on this issue.  

Other Business:

Pat said the Area Budget meeting was Aug. 7, 2015 and asked that Board members 

attend to support the LDC Line Item Budget request for $6,000.00.  Jackie advised 

all that as LDC Task Force Chair she could not attend but would be at the Area 

meeting on August 28th.  The Area meetings are now held at the Unitarian 
Universalist Church in Meriden.  

Pat also said she had re-signed the new Rental Agreement with the Unitarian 
Universalist Church as the one she had signed in June did not have our correct 
corporate name.  

Pat will also again be asking the church in Hartford for a meeting as regards the 

LDC space.

Next Board of Directors meeting is on October 28th, 2015.
Motion to adjourn the meeting was made by Jackie B. at 8:40 p.m. and seconded.  

The Meeting closed at 8:40 pm with the “Al-Anon Declaration”.

                                                                                     Respectfully Submitted..

                                                                       Jackie Bontems/Corporate Secretary

